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Greetings Saints! 

On behalf of our campus community, welcome (back) to Carroll College. We hope you are settling into the 
semester well, and we are excited to be part of your collegiate adventure! 

As a student within our community, you probably have quickly noticed that Carroll is a hard place to get 
lost. This is the kind of place where you find yourself - so get engaged in the life of campus! Getting 
involved and making connections outside of class has consistently shown to have a positive impact on 
academic success and creates a richer experience throughout your time as a Carroll student. 

Be intentional to take the time to meet and connect with the rest of your campus community - not just 
other students who live on- or off-campus, but your faculty, your academic advisors, and all the 
administrators and staff who are here to support you. 

This year's Student Handbook was developed to provide you with the information you will need to 
successfully navigate Carroll College. You are responsible for knowing and being a leader in following the 
policies identified herein. Please take time to review this information. 

Carroll College Student Handbook 2022-2023 

In addition to the Student Handbook, I want to draw your attention to important information found in the 
Carroll College Consumer Information Disclosure Notice. You have a right to know this information, so 
again I encourage you to take time to review it. 

Consumer Information Disclosure Notice 2022-2023 

The health and well being of our campus community is critically important, and Carroll College is 
committed to the safety of all who study, live, work and visit campus. Carroll College is required by law to 
compile and disclose information about campus safety policies and procedures as well as to provide data 
concerning certain criminal offenses. Please take time to review the information available in the Annual 
Security and Fire Safety report. 

2022 Annual Security and Fire Safety Reports 

Please know that we are here to support you, and we want to partner with you to set you up for continued 
success. To that end, should you ever have any questions, thoughts, or concerns about how we serve 
you and how we may improve, please feel free to share your insights so we might more effectively 
support you. Your ideas and contributions could be just what we need to make this place even better for 
the Carroll College community . 

Warmest regards, 

Annette Walstad 
Dean of Students 
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